COVID-19 (Coronavirus) Update

In light of the Governor's latest "Stay Healthy at Home" order, I am informing you of actions we are taking to comply. These actions are effective April 2 through April 30, 2020.

- Transfer Station: Open Tuesday 7 am 3 pm; Thursday 9 am to 5 pm; and Saturday 6:30 am to 1 pm; only two on duty at any given time
- **Public Works**: Standby only; stay at home; unposting roads today; delaying install of docks until after Apr 30
- Town Office: On call at home; no foot traffic or drive-through service; email info@chinamaine.org or call 207-445-2014 or 2016 if you need essential service only, call 207-616-9070 for emergency General Assistance only
- Code Enforcement: Continue working remote from home; appointments will be for essential services only; permits will be given a full 30-day review (per ordinance) prior to issuing; call 207-660-5865 for appointment
- **Meetings:** We will continue to host Zoom meetings, so if there is a need, please let me know a day and time and we will work out the details; participants without a computer/smart phone can join with a regular phone; we have the ability to broadcast these meetings over LiveStream for those who just want to watch and listen
- **Support to homebound:** Email <u>ChinaforaLifetime@gmail.com</u> or leave a message on the hotline at 207-200-3704 if you need the help of volunteers

As we are discovering, this situation is very fluid. We will continue to keep you informed as quickly as possible. Thank you for your incredible patience and support throughout this emergency.

Dennis L. Heath, CMM

Town Manager